
Question: How are you, Stéphane? The Secretary met yesterday with Foreign Minister 

of Greece and with Ms. [Maria Isabel] Holguin, his Special Representative [sic] for 

Cyprus. Do you have anything to say, any readout about the meetings? 

Spokesperson: I can tell you that the Secretary-General met, indeed, earlier this week 

with his Personal Envoy, Ms. Holguin. She continues her engagement with the parties 

and other relevant stakeholders in the search for common ground. She's going to be in 

New York for a bit, and she discussed with the Secretary-General the way forward. With 

the Foreign Minister of Greece, I don't have an official readout, but I have no doubt they 

discuss Cyprus and a host of other issues of mutual interest. 

 


